

Shakeup In Storobin Campaign

By Liz Benjamin 
February 20, 2012 at 8:31 am
With exactly one month remaining in the race for former Sen. Carl Kruger’s Brooklyn seat, there has been a shakeup in the campaign of Republican contender David Storobin. 

GOP sources confirm Jerry Sullivan, a one-time Assembly candidate and Brooklyn Republican operative who had been running Storobin’s campaign, is no longer on the job. “I was told he was just replaced,” a source said. 

Storobin’s operation is now being entirely run by Senate GOP staffer Jason Brown, who has been working on the attorney and political newcomer’s campaign for a while now. “You know how the Senate operates,” the same source said. “They always put their people in charge.” 

According to Storobin’s 32-day pre-special election filing, Sullivan was paid $1,770 between the end of January and the middle of February. 

Also appearing on Storobin’s filing is Liam McCabe, an aide to Rep. Michael Grimm who was suspended by the congressman over the weekend after he was arrested and charged with assaulting his teenage son outside the boy’s Brooklyn school. 

Storobin paid McCabe $1,200 over the past month as a consultant. Neither McCabe nor Sullivan appear on Storobin’s January filing. 

As I reported last week, the Senate GOP has yet to produce the “tremendous” investment Storobin had boasted was being put into his campaign. 

The Republicans appear to be reluctant to spend on the race unless internal polls show Storobin closing the gap between himself and his Democratic opponent, NYC Councilman Lew Fidler, as the March 20 election day draws closer. 

Since the GOP has proposed eradicating the 27th SD in its redistricting map to make a new so-called “Super Jewish” district, it seems unlikely the majority will spend a lot to assist Storobin. 

Both Storobin and Fidler have insisted they’ll be on the ballot in November, regardless of what the lines might be. 

Senate Majority Leader Dean Skelos has said he hopes the Legislature will approve its new maps by March 1 at the latest. 

Assemblyman Jack McEneny has said minor changes are expected to the LATFOR plans, despite the fact that they have been widely condemned, particularly when it comes to the Senate’s proposal, as hyper-partisan and unfairly gerrymandered. 
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